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	Minutes
	Date JANUARY 18, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Matt Madere, Don McGugan, Kyle Mellor, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kevin Taylor, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Mike Vansickle, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Harry Chadwick, Ian Dunn, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Kara Scott, Tim Turner


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230118-001

“That the Minutes from January 3, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Game Sheet Inc
John Mellor

Paul Walsh

Ted Pendle
City of Sarnia

City of Sarnia

City of Sarnia
Ipad Rental for Silver Stick
Shipping Ipads back

2  additional Ipads

Silver Stick expenses

Nov/Dec Meeting Rooms

Extra ice for Rep teams

Ice costs for Sept to Dec
      $1,356.00

      $  307.42

     $1,136.74
     $1,819.36

        $114.43

      $1,682.67

  $324,688.40

· Shipping costs high for the return of ipads was due to Game Sheet Inc’s request for insurance and next day shipping.

· We will explore further with Game Sheet Inc to have some of these costs rebated.

· Silver Stick Committee to review whether to purchase Ipads versus renting.

· Silver Stick expenses included cost for Marshall’s Meeting and Wrap Up Meeting.

MOTION #230118-002
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/K. Mellor)
Carried


	REP VICE-CHAIR

	PROPOSED ICE TIME POLICY CHANGE:

· Proposed policy change to help coaches manage the bench in a way that is best for the players and reflect that there is an inherent good in a competitive stream of hockey, playing at the highest calibre they can.  

· Goal would be for more teams reaching the higher seeding, and maybe a few more teams getting extra games in tournaments with the result of extra ice for all. 
· Discussion re proposed policy and suggested changes.  Intent is we be fair with play however there are circumstances where coach determines who is on the ice i.e. penalty kill.

· Concern with policy change during mid-season.
· Fair is not equal as it is impossible to be equal at all times.  Key word is “fair.”

· Overall intent is to develop players.

· There has been a complaint this year regarding ice time.  Communication channels were followed and issue was resolved.

OLD POLICY

PROPOSED NEW POLICY

Representative team players during league, exhibition and tournament games will be allowed fair ice time in all three periods.  During play-down or play-off games, all players will be given fair ice time for the first two periods.  Ice time for the remainder of the game will be at the discretion of the coach.  Goalies will have fair ice time through out the season- exhibition, tournament, league, play-downs and play-offs.

In the interest of all players benefiting from competing at the highest-possible level play, and to potentially benefit from additional playing time, ice time is not necessarily expected to be equally distributed amongst all players, at all times, in the Seeded Programs. It is the Head Coach’s responsibility to determine the appropriate share of ice-time for each player taking all circumstances into consideration, including the universal responsibility of every coach to fully develop each and every player to the fullest extent that is possible. With that said, it would be expected that ice balance would be near equal at all age groups.
· Vice Chair reviewed policies from other centre regarding playing time for rep players.
· It is generally consistent with what is being proposed.

MOTION #230118-003
“That SHA replace Policy 3.01.4 with replacement policy as presented.” (Chadwick in abstention/Douglass)
Opposed with 1 abstained



	U6/U7 RECREATIONAL DIRECTOR
	· This motion was done electronically due to a tight time line.  Action had to be taken prior to our next scheduled meeting.

MOTION #230118-004
“That SHA cover the cost of referees which would be $192 (4 games x 2 Refs x $24) for 4 exhibition cross-ice games to be played on Saturday, January 28, 2023  and 25 February 2023 on existing SHA U7 practice ice.” (Day/K. Taylor)
Carried 
BACKGROUND
· In the past, Sarnia Hockey Association has hosted exhibition games in the U7 division with Point Edward U7 teams. This has led to many players choosing to play in Sarnia in future years. It is also an opportunity to foster a good relationship with the Point Edward Minor Hockey Association.

· Referees for regular league games between the four SHA U7 teams are covered under the registration costs, however the four teams play against each other for the entire season. These exhibition games will allow for additional exposure to other players/teams and add to the excitement of hockey for these young players and hopefully encourage them to return next season.


	ICE DIRECTOR

	· Ice Director will reach out to Rec Vice Chair regarding the Jamboree ice and room requirements.
· Ice Director will also reach out to Rec Vice Chair regarding Rec Final Days.

· Ice Director will start to look at April ice for teams going to the Alliance Championships.  Previously we have tried to offer two one hour ice slots for both Rep and Rec teams.

· We will lose both ice pads at Clearwater from March 27 onward due to the Home Show.

· Need to compile try out ice for May try outs.  Presuming that the first two tryouts are combined and then split with 4 skates in total.

· We should have the new ice rates shortly.


	RECREATIONAL LEAGUE EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR

	COACH AND VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION:

· 2 gifts per team and 4 per team for Instructional

· Social has not taken place for last few years due to COVID.

· We will continue with the gift formula – 146 gifts in total in addition to a social activity.

· Proposing we rent out Valley Axe for two hours and offer catered snacks and 1 drink ticket.  

· Budget is $12,500 and as presented would be approximately $11,000.

· Valley Axe maxes out at 190 patrons.

· We would also recognize Coach of the Year, Manager of the Year and Volunteer of the Year as well.  We will continue with $100 gift for those awards.

· It is important to reward our volunteers.  

· Proposed dates could be April 5 or 12 but we can finalize date once it is determined when hockey is completed so all can attend.

· It was noted that we also explored two other venues as per SHA policy.

MOTION #230118-005
“That SHA proceed with securing Valley Ace for Coach/Volunteer Appreciation event and to provide gifts within budget.” (E. Brown/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried

REC GOALIE EQUIPMENT:
· Two requests for U13  goalie equipment.  They are having trouble with having goalies in net.  We did have a donation of goalie equipment.  We provided loaner kits to U13.  Teams are rotating players through the goalie position.  

· Want to build out U13 goalie equipment for this age group.  This will help support goalie development.  The equipment would belong to SHA.  It is larger equipment so cost may be more. 
· We will look for donations as needed and possibly a sponsor.
MOTION #230118-006
“That SHA approve the purchase of two more goalie kits for Rec.” (E. Brown/K. Mellor)
Carried



	SILVER STICK

	· Overall the tournament was a success and we had lots of good comments.
· There were a few issues – Game Sheets were not all set up initially but this was ironed out.

· Championship presentations were hampered on Rink 2 at PASA as the microphone was not functioning.  The City has been made aware and is getting this fixed.

· Ross McConnell Commissioner of Silver Stick was in attendance and he was pleased with everything, but noted a few issues.
· Silver Stick Commissioner noted concern that was largely driven by our capacity for accommodating teams created a  bottleneck as multiple teams had to stay elsewhere.  He doesn’t want it to happen again, but it could.

· It was discussed about running two separate weekends i.e. AA on our regular January weekend and AAA on a weekend earlier i.e. US Thanksgiving for example.  If we do this we would have to move quickly with getting blackout dates.  
· This change alleviates the need for a large number of volunteers.

· Quality of hockey was excellent.
· Impact would be another blackout weekend if we split the tournament, however we would likely only use 4 pads versus 6.

· AAA is by invite only – U11 and U18 is by qualification.

· Less competition for tournament time.

· There were also thoughts about concurrently running a U16 AAA tournament.  This could draw in more U18 teams for scouting purposes.

MOTION #230118-007
“That we split Silver Stick into two separate weekends.” (K. Mellor/Pendle)
Carried

· This decision is based purely on accommodations.  We don’t want to be put in this situation of not having enough available accommodations and risk losing the tournament to another venue.  

· We work with Vicky Prail from Tourism Sarnia and she works with hotels for room blocks.  
· Vaughn Kings pulled out of the tournament.  They were initially told there would not be a refund.  The reason they pulled out was lack of accommodation as we were unable to accommodate the entire team in one hotel.  We were lucky in getting Don Mills Flyers to fill their spot.  Vaughn Kings are requesting a refund.  Silver Stick Commissioner feels we should give them some money back.  

· General consensus from the SHA board is to provide a refund but it is up to the Silver Stick Committee to make final decision.


	PHOTOGRAPHY DIRECTOR

	· No photos yet, but we should be receiving them any day.


	NEW BUSINESS
	BOARD ELECTIONS:

Board Positions for 2023/24 season that are up for Election at the Annual General Meeting:

POSITION

CURRENT MEMBER

First Vice Chair

Paul Douglass
Vice Chair Recreational League

Kevin Taylor
Director Recreational League – U15

Michael VanSickle
Director Recreational League – U11

Patrick Forbes
Director Recreational League – U6/U7

Justin Day
Director A/AA Representative Teams

Matt Madere
Development/Skills Director

Vacant
Ice Director/Scheduler

Linda Lauzon
Recreational League Tournament Director

Jeff Fogal
Sponsorship Director – Recreational League

Jerry Bernardo
Recreational League Referee Director
Ian Dunn
Recreational League Communications Director

Kara Scott
Web Site Director

Amanda Madere
Equipment Director Representative Teams

Tom Babcock
2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR TWO YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Treasurer

Ted Pendle

2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR ONE YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Director at Large

Tim Turner

Director at Large

Cris LaPointe

Director at Large

Don McGugan

Clinics Director

VACANT

Director of Fundraising

Bonny Marcy

Alliance Rep Council

Harry Chadwick

Alliance Rec Council

Kevin Taylor

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, February  7 2023 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230118-008
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
